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Committee Substitute (CS) 

 

The CS for SB 600 requires the State Department of Education to publish a list by December 31, 

2020, of all school districts with an average daily membership (ADM) of more than 30,000 

students for the 2019-2020 school year. The measure requires school districts on the list to be 

divided into 2 or more districts with an ADM that is within 5% points of each other and an 

assessed valuation within 5% points of each other if approved at an election called by the State 

Superintendent of Public Instruction to be held at the general election in November 2022.  

 

The measure directs the State Department of Education and the State Board of Education to 

provide assistance to school districts that divide. It states that if a majority of voters do not 

approve the division of the school district, the State Superintendent of Public Instruction is to call 

an election every five years thereafter. If a school district is divided, the bill requires a general 

election to be held in April 2024 to elect a new school district board of education consisting of 

five members. The new districts are to be operational beginning July 1, 2024. The measure also 

directs the State Department of education to publish a list by December 31, 2024, and each 

December 31 thereafter of all school districts that had an ADM of more than 30,000 the previous 

school year and for the State Superintendent of Public Instruction to call for an election to divide 

the district into two or more districts, with an election to be held every five years thereafter if a 

majority of voters do not approve the division. 

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’21 Impact: None  

 

Full Year Impact: None 

 

This bill would require the division of certain school districts if approved at certain elections. 

No fiscal impact is anticipated to the agency as the process could be absorbed by existing 

staff.  For districts, there may be some resulting costs to complete all of the divisions. 

 

Prepared by: State Department of Education 

 

 


